
Sweet Potato Fries w/Za’atar
Ranch Dip

There I was, Wednesday morning, all red-nosed from the cold

https://jewhungrytheblog.com/sweet-potato-fries-wzaatar-ranch-dip/
https://jewhungrytheblog.com/sweet-potato-fries-wzaatar-ranch-dip/
https://jewhungrytheblog.com/wp-content/uploads/2014/03/fries-3.jpg


I’ve had for roughly 2 weeks,  standing in line at my local
Starbucks when, at roughly 7:30 in the morning, I was
approached by a sweet young woman.  She apologized for
bothering me but she wanted to say ‘hello’ because she follows
the blog and is a ‘fan’.  Then she introduced me to her mom
and we kibbitzed a bit until it was my turn to order.  When I
left that Starbucks, with my bucket of coffee in hand, I had
regretted not letting her know how much it meant to me that
she came by to say ‘hi’.  That, as corny as it sounds, I think
maybe Gd brought us together at that moment, at 7:30 on a
Wednesday morning because I needed her.

It sounds a bit selfish, and maybe it is, but I needed to run
into Michal.  Recently, I’ve been lacking the motivation to
cook and to blog.  I’ve lost some of my love for the process.
My ‘mojo’, as it were. Between work, the kiddo, finalizing
details of the forthcoming Passover cookbook I’ve been working
on with my girls, Sarah, Liz and Amy, I haven’t had the
strength or even desire to cook.  It was bringing me down a
little bit. I just invested all this money into this new site.
How can I now be feeling like I want to back off of this food
blogging thing for a while?  I’ve become a little too obsessed
with checking my stats and I’ve been having the feeling that
I’m pretty sure the only folks who actually read this blog are
those I’m either related to or have known my whole life.  I’ve
been frustrated because the BlogHer Food Conference is going
to be in Miami this year and I can’t attend because it’s over
Shabbat and the powers that be won’t let me buy a ticket for
one day so I can attend on Friday.  I’ve been wondering if
folks in the food blogging world get scared when they see a
blog called, “Jewhungry”? Like maybe I’m ‘too’ Jewish and it’s
alienating.  I’ve been questioning my purpose for doing this
and wondering if I really want to keep at it.
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Pre-cooked

But then I met this ‘fan’ and she brought me hope and a little
bit of validation; two things I didn’t know I needed so badly
until they were there. I am so grateful she wasn’t shy and she
just came on over and introduced herself.  I hope she reads
this post so she knows how grateful I am.  Next time, coffee’s
on me.
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Dip – The good stuff’s in there.

 

Now, for this recipe.  As a Southerner, I often look for ways
to  incorporate,  mayonnaise  and/or  buttermilk  into,  um,
EVERYTHING I EAT.  And, in an effort to be a little bit more
‘homemade’, I’ve been making my own dressings lately.  This
za’atar ranch is a cute little blend of who I am–beautiful
unique za’atar (hyssop) from the Middle East; a flavor I fell
in love with while living in Israel combined with creamy,
tangy  buttermilk  (a  shout  out  to  my  Southern  roots).   I
recommend using this as a dressing on salads or a dip for
sweet potato fries or veggies.  Feel free to play with the
thickness  until  you  get  the  consistency  you  like.   My
measurements recommended below are for a creamier dip. Enjoy!

Don’t be shy now . . .
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When I dip, you dip, we dip.

 

Messy is good.
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Top with chives. Enjoy.
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